
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

  CALENDAR OF EVENTS
 

June 4-10 National Garden Week 
June 10 FGCM Board Meeting ς St. Louis Park Library 
June 10-11 Minnesota Peony Show ς .ŀŎƘƳŀƴΩǎ 
June 14 Flag Day  
June 17 Floral Design 101 ς House of Prayer, Richfield 
June 18 CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
June 24-25 Minnesota Rose Society Show ς .ŀŎƘƳŀƴΩǎ 
July 4 Independence Day 
July 7-8 Diggers Flower Show ς Copperfield Hill Sr. Living, Robbinsdale 
July 8-9 North Star Lily Society Flower Show ς .ŀŎƘƳŀƴΩǎ 
July 15   FGCM Summer Mtg ς Munsinger & Clemens Gardens, St. Cloud 
July 29-30 Tri City Flower Show ς Southtown Mall, Bloomington 
August 30-31 FGCM Flower Show ς State Fairgrounds 
 

             HIGHLIGHTS 
 

State/NGC/C.R. contacts ς page 3  
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ ς page 4 
²ƘŀǘΩǎ IŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ς page 5-6 
Renaissance Festival ς page 7 
Blue Star Dedication ς page 8 
FGCM Annual Meeting recap ς page 9-10 
Scholarship Corner/Memorium ς page 11 
Horticulture ς Night Blooming Plants ς page 12 
Safety/Green Tip ς page 14 
Creative Floral Design (Petite Design) ς page 15 
The Buzzzz ς page 16 
NGC/FGCM News ς page 17 
Spotlight: 5ƛƎƎŜǊǎΩ тр

th
 Anniversary ς page 18 

Diggers Bus Tour/Registration ς page 20-21 
Websites ς page 22 
FGCM Summer Quarterly Meeting/registration ς page 23 
 

www.mngardenclubs.org 
Facebook.com/Federated Garden Clubs of Minnesota, Inc. 
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FGCM Newsletter Change of Address, 
Name or to Add a New Member 

 
In order to ensure continued receipt of the FGCM Newsletter please notify us 
promptly any changes to your Name, Mailing address, or Email address. If your 
newsletter is returned and we do not receive your correct mailing information  
before the next issue is mailed, your name will be dropped from the mailing list 
until the correction is received. 
 
Please advise us of new members promptly to ensure receipt of the Newsletter. 
 
If you would like to receive your newsletter via email or would rather view the 
newsletter on the FGCM website contact wŜƴŜΩ [ȅƴŎƘΣ !ǎǎǘΦ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΣ ммнмлф 
Haering Circle, Chaska, MN 55318. Home phone 952-361-6392 or email her at: 
reneclynch@aol.com 
 
Pertinent information would be: 
ω Name changeκbŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊΩǎ bŀƳŜ 
ω Address & Phone Number changeκbŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊΩǎ !ŘŘǊŜǎǎ ϧ tƘƻƴŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ 
ω Email Address changeκbŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊΩǎ 9Ƴŀƛƭ !ŘŘǊess 
ω /ƭǳō bŀƳŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊǘƛƴŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ 

Please help us keep you up-to-date with any  
new and exciting events. 

 
 

                          

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
 

The Federated Garden Clubs Of Minnesota, Inc. provides education, fos-

ters communication and supports our membership in their endeavors to 

promote love of gardening, floral design, and civic and environmental 

responsibility. 

 

OUR VISION STATEMENT 
 

The Federated Garden Clubs Of Minnesota, Inc. will be recognized as an 

expert resource in horticulture and floral design. Through relevant and 

effective communication and active cooperation of our membership and 

the cultivation of partnerships with other organizations and agencies, we 

will increase our involvement in civic and environmental efforts.  

mailto:reneclynch@aol.com
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Federated Garden Clubs of Minnesota, Inc. (mngardenclubs.com) 
President, Bonnie Schwichtenberg, 3659 12

th 
Ave. SE, St. Cloud, MN 56304 

Phone: 320-224-5517  Email:  bswitz@cloudnet.com 
 
National Garden Clubs, Inc.  (gardenclub.org) 
President, Nancy L. Hargroves, Richmond, VA 
Home Phone: tba  Cell Phone: tba 
Email:  inbleum@me.com 
 
National Garden Clubs Central Region (ngccentralregion.org)  
Director, Fran Stueck, 5589 22

nd
 Avenue Trail, Vinton, IA 52329-9480  

Home Phone:  319-472-3032  Cell Phone:  319-560-9238 
Email:  franstueck@yahoo.com 
 
WEBMASTER: 
Carolyn Beach 4046 Zenith Ave N, Minneapolis MN 55422-1595  
Home Phone:  (763) 208-2077  Email:  cbeach3598@aol.com 
 
CHANGE OF NAME, ADDRESS, EMAIL:  
wŜƴŜΩ [ȅƴŎƘΣ !ǎǎǘΦ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΣ ммнмлф IŀŜǊƛƴƎ /ƛǊŎƭŜ, Chaska, MN 55318  
Home Phone:  (952) 361-6393  Email: reneclynch@aol.com 
 
NEWSLETTER (SEND NEWSLETTER MATERIAL TO):  
Pat Almsted, 2908 Sunnyside Circle, Burnsville, MN 55306-6951  
Home Phone:  (952) 892-3457    Email:  palmsted@gmail.com 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINES! 
December/January/February November 1 
March/April/May  February 1 
June/July/August May 1 
September/October/November August 1 

 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING INFORMATION: 

 1/8 Page ¼ Page ½ Page Full Page 
Maximum size: м ҁέ ϧ н ѻέ о ҁέ Ȅ н ѻέ о ҁέ Ȅ п ѹέ т ѹέ Ȅ п ѹέ 
One Issue: $12.50 $20.00 $37.50 $75.00 
Two Issues: $23.50 $37.50 $72.00 $146.00 
Four Issues: $45.50 $70.00 $137.00 
Six Issues: $65.50 $100.00 $198.00 
 
The distribution for the Federated Garden Clubs of Minnesota newsletter is approx-
imately 500 per issue. There are four issues per year. We encourage our members to  
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŀŘǾŜǊǘƛǎŜǊǎΦ ¸ƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ŜƳŀƛƭ ȅƻǳǊ ΨǇǊƛƴǘ ǊŜŀŘȅΩ  
advertisement to fgcm.newsletter@gmail.com or mail your copy with a check to:  
Kathleen Alme, 8257 Kentucky Circle S., Bloomington, MN 55438 
Make checks payable to:  Federated Garden Clubs of Minnesota 
Mail checks to:  Kathleen Alme, 8257 Kentucky Circle S., Bloomington, MN 55438 

 

mailto:bswitz@cloudnet.com
mailto:inbleum@me.com
mailto:cbeach3598@aol.com
mailto:reneclynch@aol.com
mailto:palmsted@gmail.com
mailto:fgcm.newsletter@gmail.com
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PRESIDENTõõS MESSAGE  
By Bonnie Schwichtenberg  
ôNew Ways to Growõ 
 
 Hello. It is quite possible that you have seen me 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊƭȅ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ƻǊ ƧǳŘƎƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōǎΩ 
flower shows.  However, it is also possible that many of you 
have never met or heard of me.  So here is the short story.  I moved from Southern Cali-
fornia to Minnesota in 1969 with my Minnesota guy. We have lived in St. Cloud since.  I 
belong to Floralia Arrangers, a floral design club. We will soon move to New Richmond 
where I hope to join one of the Stillwater Clubs.  As we wait for our St. Cloud home to 
sell, we will be back and forth between the two cities. 
   
 I worked for American Airlines in Los Angeles, and a local travel agency in St. 
Cloud. After returning to St. Cloud State University for an Elementary Teaching degree 
in 1979, I taught in the Sauk Rapids ς Rice District until retiring in 1999.  
 

 During a trip to Great Britain iƴ ΩфоΣ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ōǳƎ ōƛǘ Ƴe hard, sending 
ƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎ ŎƻƳǇǳƭǎƛǾŜ ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƭƛŎŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ΨŎƻǘǘŀƎŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴΩΦ  ²ƘŜƴ L ǊŜŎƻv-
ered from a near fatal case of zone envy, I settled into learning about the Anoka Sand 
Plane and what would actually survive in zones 3 and 4a.  Certainly not the Himalayan 
Poppy!  It was a shock to say the least.   
 

 But, as I recovered, I entered a wonderful 13-year period of flower gardening.  
Until I discovŜǊŜŘ {/¦.! ŀƴŘ ΨŘƻǾŜΩ ƛƴǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŀter photography that is!  However, 
the years caught up to me, forcing me to look for a less strenuous/risky adventure.   
Here I am now with all of you. I still garden from containers, paint with watercolor AND 
realize what a large job the FGCM Presidency is.  
 

 I can promise you that I will take the responsibility very seriously, ask for lots 
of help often, and make the journey with you as we spread the love for our environ-
ment to our friends, neighbors, and communities.   
 

 My first focus will be on connecting with each and every club personally at an 
activity or meeting, listening to your ideas, and looking for new ways we can embrace 
younger members of our communities so they can experience the love of plants and 
nature. 
 

 It is clear that we will have to fight with finesse to win the battle on behalf of 
the earth.  However, I feel confident we will prevail through education, cooperation, 
knowledge, and understanding. 
 

 aȅ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΣ ΨbŜǿ ²ŀȅǎ ǘƻ DǊƻǿΩΣ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊt with learning about 
you.  I look forward to meeting each one of you and listening to ideas. 
 

Look for sunshine in every day ς even if it rains. 
Bonnie   
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WHATõS HAPPENING ð   

 

MEETINGS , PLANT SALES, EVENTS 

 

Please send information on your club meetings if they are open to non-members.  
 

PLANT SALES 
June 3  Diggers Plant Sale ς 9:00 am ς 3:00 pm 
  Robbinsdale Historic Library, 4915 ς 42nd Ave. N., Robbinsdale 
 

June 3  Minnesota Hosta Society Sale ς 9:00 am ς 2:00 pm 
Rustica (historic Smith-Douglas-More house), 8107 Eden Prairie Rd., Eden 
Prairie. Hundreds of varieties, including rare, hard to find hostas, dug from 
private collections. Members on hand to answer questions and lend advice. 
Also visit the MHS Display Garden with over 500 varieties of hostas at this 
location. www.mnhosta.org 

 

August 19 Daffodil Society Fall Bulb Sale 
  Saturday 9 am ς 4:30 pm; Sunday 10 am ς 3 pm 
  Minnesota Landscape Arboretum, Chaska 
  Come early for best bulb choice ς they sell out first. Minnesota  

hardy and hard to find varieties not found in garden centers. Only $5 per 
bag or five bags for $20. Regular Arboretum admission rates apply (admis-
sion free to Arboretum members). 

 

August 21 Iris Society Fall Sale ς MN Landscape Arboretum, Chaska 
 
August 26 Carver-Scott Extension Master Gardeners Plant Sale 
  Chaska Cub Foods Parking Lot, 200 Pioneer Trail, Chaska  

9 am ς noon ς Perennial divisions from Master DŀǊŘŜƴŜǊǎΩ ƻǿƴ ȅŀǊŘǎΣ ŦǊŜǎƘ 
produce, garden art and more. 
 

MEETINGS/EVENTS 
June 10-11 Minnesota Peony Show ς άPeonies ς Love in Bloomέ 

.ŀŎƘƳŀƴΩǎ ς Sat. 1-5 pm; Sun. 10 am ς 3 pm 
 

June 17  Orchid Society of Minnesota ς General Meeting 
  Open to the public ς 1-о ǇƳΤ .ŀŎƘƳŀƴΩǎ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ wƻƻƳ 
 

June 24-25 Minnesota Rose Society Show ς BachmanΩs 
 

July 7-8  Diggers Garden Club 52nd Annual Flower Show 

άSTROLL DOWN MEMORY LANE WITH MUSICέ 
PUBLIC ENTRIES WELCOME In the community room, 1st floor, Thurs. July 
6th, 2-8 pm & Fri. July 7, 7-9:30 am ς OPEN AND FREE TO PUBLIC FOR 
VIEWING: July 7, 2:00 to 7:00 pm - July 8, 9:00 to 3:00 pm 
COPPERFIELD HILL SENIOR LIVING, 4200 40TH Ave. N., Robbinsdale.  
Staged on all five floors of the home. This is a secure building.  Ring bell for 
entrance. Parking in front and rear. 

 

http://www.mnhosta.org/
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July 8-9  North Star Lily Society Annual Show έ[ove of Liliesέ  
Saturday 1 - 5 pm; Sunday 10 am- 3 pm; .ŀŎƘƳŀƴΩǎ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ wƻƻƳ 
Free and open to the public.  See stems of the shade tolerant Martagons, 
up, out, and down facing Asiatic lilies in a myriad of colors, Trumpet lilies, 
Longiflorum Asiatics (LA),  Oriental Trumpets (Orienpet) and species lilies.  
Vote for your favorite lily photographs in the photo contest.  Make your fall 
shopping list of the lilies you would like to grow, or just come to enjoy the 
variety of colors, sizes, scents and shapes of lilies in all their forms and ask 
your questions about lilies.  Contact: www.northstarlilysociety.com or  
facebook.com/northstarlilysociety 

 

July 15  FGCM Summer Quarterly Meeting ς Munsinger Gardens, St. Cloud 
 
July 22  Richfield Garden Clubs Garden Tour - 1 ς 5 pm 

$5 cost ς tour maps available at City Hall, Woodlake Nature Center, Rich-
field Community Center, and all municipal liquor stores beginning July 15. 
Contact: Susan Rosenberg ς suerosenberg@comcast.net. 

 

July 22-23 Minnesota Hosta Society Cut Leaf Show ς BachmanΩs 
 
July 29-30 Tri-City Flower Show ς ά{ŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜέ 

Presented by Edina Garden Council, Richfield Garden Council, and Bloom-
ington Affiliated Garden Clubs ς Southtown Shopping Mall, I-494 & Penn 
Ave. S, Bloomington; Sat. 2-5:30 pm; Sun. noon-4 pm - Free admission, 
open to the public. See FGCM website for schedule (mngardenclubs.org) 
 

August 12-13 Minnesota Gladiolus Society State Gladiolus Show 
Saturday & Sunday, August 12-13, Brown County Free Fair, New Ulm Civic 
Center, 1212 No., Franklin St., New Ulm, MN ς Saturday 1:00 pm ς 9:00 pm; 
Sunday 11:00 am ς 4:00 pm. Competition for spikes & arrangements. Every-
one welcome to do arrangements with the free spikes provided, but bring 
your own props. Contact Joy at 507-426-6011. OPEN TO THE PUBLIC! 

 

August 19 Renaissance Festival begins 
 

August 24 Minnesota State Fair begins 
 
August 24-25 African Violet/Horticulture Flower Show ς State Fairgrounds 
 
August 26-27 Minnesota State Fair Gladiolus Show 

Saturday and Sunday, August 26-27, 2017 - Ag-Hort Building at MN State 
Fairgrounds - Competition for spikes and arrangements. Everyone welcome 
to do arrangements with the free gladiolus spikes provided, but bring your 
own props. Contact Jim @ 651-780-1681. OPEN TO THE PUBLIC!  

 

August 30-31 FGCM Flower Show ς State Fairgrounds 
  See FGCM Website for details as they become available. 
 
Check the Northern Gardener website (northerngardener.org/calendar) for more events. 

 

http://www.northstarlilysociety.com/
https://www.facebook.com/northstarlilysociety
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RENAISSANCE FESTIVAL ð Aug. 1 9-  Oct. 1  

By Kathy Compo  

 

L ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ L ŀƳ ǿriting this, but we only have a few months to go before the open-
ing day of the Renaissance Festival on August 19

th
! Some of you have already turned in 

some garlandsτǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƴŜŜŘ ƘŜƭǇ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǎ LΩǾŜ 
heard rumors that some of our regular garland-makers are taking a year off! Since we 
broke the all-time sales record last year, we have quite a challenge to make that hap-
pen this year: we will need to sell over 2,500 garlands to do it! That means my goal is 
to have about 3,000 garlands in our inventory! 
 
¢ƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǎǘƛƳǳƭŀǘŜ ǎŀƭŜǎΣ LΩǾŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŀ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ōƻƻǘƘΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ƛǘ 
to other Renaissance pages and posting some photos of some our products to entice 
people to come visit us in the fall. If you are on FaceboƻƪΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ άƭƛƪŜέ ƻǳǊ ǇŀƎŜ ǘƻ 
help increase our reach. You can find us at https://www.facebook.com/GarlandBooth/ 
or search for Garlands and Gardens, Booth 103. Here is a preview of the Garland Booth 
page: 
 

 
 
In addition to needing lots of garlands, we also need lots of volunteers! Here is a list of 
the weekend themes: 
 
August 19-20 Highland Fling 
August 26-27 Once Upon a Time (Fairy Fest, Steampunk, Princess Parties) 
September 2-3 International Bazaar (and Belly Dancers) 
September 4 Labor Day Monday: Christmas in September 
September 9-10 Wine, Chocolate & Romance 
September 16-17 Pets & Pirates 
September 23-24 Shamrocks & Shenanigans 
September 29 CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ [ŀŘƛŜǎΩ {ƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ 5ŀȅ 
September 30-October 1 Oktoberfest 
 
 

Only a couple of these dates are already taken, so please email me at 
kathycompo@yahoo.com or call me at 612-308-8211 if you are interested in working a 
date. Please consider volunteering for a day. Those who are worried about their stam-

https://www.facebook.com/GarlandBooth/
mailto:kathycompo@yahoo.com
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ina can sit at the counter and be our cashier and there are chairs in the back room for 
relaxing and taking a break. Remember that we now ask volunteers to only work until 
4:00pm so that you are able to beat the traffic and get home by dinner time! 
 
 

Here are contact numbers for you: 
 

¶ Kathy Compo (763-535-1817)τfor volunteering at the booth, general questions 

¶ Ann Albrecht (651-699-8832)τribbons and cord for fairy garlands; some floral 
materials 

¶ Darcy Smith (612-803-3176)τfor dried flowers, wires, floral tape, etc. 
 

THANKS TO EVERYONE WHO HELPED MAKE 2016 THE BEST YEAR EVER! 

 

Blue Star Markers in Minnesota  
Submitted by Carol Oeltjenbruns , Blue Star Chair  
 
Our newest Blue Star Memorial Markers were installed at 
the Thompson Hill Information Center outside of Duluth and 
at the General Andrews Rest Area near Sturgeon Lake on 
Saturday, May 27

th
. Presentations were given by Carole 

OeltƧŜƴōǊǳƴǎΣ .Ŝǘǘȅ .ŜŎƪΣ wŜƴŜΩ [ȅƴŎƘΣ ŀƴŘ .ƻƴƴƛŜ 
Schwichtenberg from Federated; and Retired Colonel Penny 
Dieryck, Minnesota Blue Star Mothers President Denise 
Guerra, and Sheila Laughton, Board Chair of Women Veter-
ans Initiative. Phyllis Andrews made the wreaths for the 
markers. It was a small crowd, but all who attended were 
most appreciative and learned more about the history of 
the Blue Star Markers and Blue Star Mothers. The markers 
drew the attention of visitors stopping at the rest area. 
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 FGCM ANNUAL MEETING  
Recap ðSubmitted by  Betty Beck  

 
The Annual Meeting of FGCM was held at the Lowell Inn in Stillwater  

ƻƴ !ǇǊƛƭ ннΣ нлмтΦ ! {Ƴŀƭƭ {ǘŀƴŘŀǊŘ CƭƻǿŜǊ {Ƙƻǿ ΨIƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ {ǘƛƭƭǿŀǘŜǊΩ ǿŀǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴted. 
Millie Hisey ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ CƭƻǿŜǊ {Ƙƻǿ ¢ƻǇ !ǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ .Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ {Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ wŜƴŜΩ 
Lynch received the Top Award for Best of Horticulture.   

 
Betty Beck thanked the present executive board members 
for their work over the past two years. 
 
Our Honored Guest, Peggy Grubbs, President-elect of 
Wisconsin was introduced. Past CR Directors were also 
recognized: Elayne Gilhousen, Barbara Mikkelson, as 
were Past FGCM Presidents. 
 
René Lynch presented a NGC Life Membership to our 
President-elect, Bonnie Schwichtenberg. She also pre-
sented a FGCM Life Membership to outgoing President 

Betty Beck. FGCM life members were recognized. 
 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΥ DŀǊŘŜƴ tǊƻject 1st Place $100 
winner went to Bloomington Affiliated Garden 
Club, Katherine Alme for the Milkweed Project. 
Yearbook $25 award went to the Diggers, done by 
Delys Nast.  
 
.ŀǊōŀǊŀ IŀƭǾŜǊǎƻƴ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ !ŎŎǊŜŘƛǘŜŘ WǳŘƎŜǎΩ 
pins to René Lynch and Betty Beck who recently 
completed all of the requirements for judge. 
Elayne Gilhousen spoke about the responsibilities 
and duties of judges. 
 
Flower Show Judges who went emeritus this past 
year were Val Wagner, Nancy Allison, Pat Boehne, 
and Sue Bagge. They were presented a certificate 
and an Outstanding Volunteer pin for their years 
of service. 
 
Without members willing to take positions and 
help with projects, our club will fade away. Betty 
honored Rosella Fefercorn, Barbara Mickelson, and 
Roberta Turgeon for their service to FGCM. 
 
Presidents of clubs were given the opportunity to honor a Member of their clubs 
for outstanding volunteer service. The following members were recognized: 
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Bev Munson - Sunflower Garden Club, for her help with Plant ǎŀƭŜǎΣ /ǊŀŦǘ ŦŀƛǊΣ ¢Ǌƛ 
/ƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ {ǘŀǘŜ CŀƛǊ CƭƻǿŜǊ {ƘƻǿǎΦ 
Karen Platt - Winahbar Garden Club, for pƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳōϥǎ /ƛǘȅ DŀǊŘŜƴΣ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ 
ƻŦ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΣ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ǎŀƭŜ ŎƘŀƛǊΣ ƎǊŜŜƴƘƻǳǎŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ 
Becci Dawson-Cox - Perennial Daylily Garden Club, for oǊƎŀƴƛȊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 5ŀŦŦƻŘƛƭ tǊƻπ
ƧŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ab 5ƻǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅ ƻŦ {ǘƛƭƭǿŀǘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀƴǘƛƴƎ ŘŀŦŦƻŘƛƭǎ ǘƻ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦȅ ǘƘŜ Ŝƴπ
ǘǊŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǘȅΦ 
Pam Hart ς Ladyslipper Garden Club, for oǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Cŀƭƭ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ 
нлмтΦ 
Ila Jacob - Bittersweet Garden Club, a aŜƳōŜǊ ŦƻǊ рл ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ŎƭǳōΦ 
Joan Scott - Normandale Garden Club, for cƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŜŘƛƴƎΣ ǇƭŀƴǘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǘǊŀƴǎǇƭŀƴǘƛƴƎ ŘƻƴŜ ōȅ млл ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ-aŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 9Řƛƴŀ /ƛǘȅ DǊŜŜƴƘƻǳǎŜΦ 
 
Blue Star Memorial dedications will be on May 27

th
 at Thompson Hill and General An-

drews rest stops near Duluth, and at {ǘƛƭƭǿŀǘŜǊΩǎ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ Park on May 29
th

.  
 
Flowers for Vets have open weeks to bring flowers to the VA hospital; please contact 
Pat Anderson if you can help ς 952-888-9224. 
 
Roberta Turgeon Awarded the Scholarships to:  
     University of Minnesota - Madison Taylor, Agriculture Education 
     Hennepin Technical - Eric Hoffman, Landscape Design 
     Augsburg College - Hannah Arvold, Environmental Studies 
 
 

The slate of officers for 2017-2019 was 
 installed by Peggy Grubbs.  

President = Bonnie Schwichtenberg 
1

st
 Vice President = Kim Turner 

2
nd

 Vice President = Jill Risse 
3

rd
 Vice President = Catherine Williams 

Treasurer = Kathleen Alme 
Assistant Treasurer = René Lynch 

 
 

Our new Board 
 
Diane Hansgen, Stearns County Master Gardener, presented an informative program 
on Clematis which was enjoyed by all. 
 

Thanks to the Flower Show Committee and exhibitors for a fine show 
Thanks to Millie Hisey for making the Corsages 
Thanks to Diggers Garden Club for making centerpieces 
Donation of $25 from Perennial Trillium Club 
Everyone received a gift for attending.   
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THE SCHOLARSHIP CORNER  
By Roberta Turgeon  

 

The 2017 Federated Garden Clubs of Minnesota Scholarships 
were presented at the Annual meeting.   
 

The university winners were Madison Taylor, a junior at 
the University of Minnesota, and Hannah Arvold, a junior 
at Augsburg College.  Hannah is overseas studying and 
was unable to attend the meeting.  Her major is Environ-
mental Studies.  Madison, who was one of our recipients 
in 2016, was there to accept her award.  Her future is to 
be involved with Agricultural Education.   
 
Eric Coffman was our Technical College award winner. His 
major is Landscape Design and Construction and he is 
working for an AAS degree.  It was nice to meet him and 
his father at the annual meeting.   
 
Heidi Shol is our candidate for a National award.  The winners of the National awards 
will be announced at their meeting. 
 
The Garden Clubs who made these awards possible are:  
Winahbar  Sweet Sioux 
Floralia   Bloomington Affiliated 
Lake Owasso  Hidden Valley 
Edina Council  Diggers 
Richfield Council   Bittersweet 
 
Many thanks to these generous garden clubs for without their contributions, 
we would not have a successful Fund. 
 
Submitted by Roberta Turgeon 
 

  
 

 

IN Memoriam ς 
Richfield Garden Council remembers two friends who recently 
passed away, Gloria Miller, a current member of the Sunflower 
chapter, and Wilma Friedland, a former member. Our condo-
lences to their families. 
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HORTICULTURE ð  
NIGHT BLOOMING PLANTS  
By Pat Almsted  ð  
 

Most of us garden for daylight enjoyment, but 
what about gardening for our evening enjoyment 
as well? Many plants bloom exclusively at night, 
so why not try some flowers that are just getting 
started when the sun goes down? The bright 
blooms of some, and the fragrance of others,  
atǘǊŀŎǘ ǇƻƭƭƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴƭȅ ŀŦǘŜǊ ŘŀǊƪΦ ά.ƛǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ .ƭƻƻƳǎέ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ 
reŦŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ΨǘƘƛǊŘ ǎƘƛŦǘ ǇƻƭƭiƴŀǘƻǊǎΩΦ 
 
Between dusk and dawn, when moonlight illuminates the plants, your moon 
garden comes to life as night pollinators such as moths, native bees and bats 
are attracted to plants with white and pale-colored flowers that are intensely 
fragrant and produce a lot of nectar.  
 
Moths fly to white and pale blooms, which show up well in moonlight. These 
creatures have an amazing sense of smell and love flowers that are highly 
scented. Some moths hover over the plants to sip nectar with their very long 
tongues, and others land on flowers while they feed. Many kinds of moths, 
like sphinx moths, will visit honeysuckle, columbine and amsonia blue star. 
 
Bats prefer the nectar of large flowers, and blooms of white, purple and 
green, along with very strong scents, will attract these beneficial nighttime 
creatures. 
 
Although most bee species, including domestic honeybees, do their pollinat-
ing during the day, a few native bees, such as small sweat bees, work by night, 
using the moon and starlight to navigate through the garden. They pollinate 
evening primrose, monarda and campion. 
 

A moon garden should include flowers in pale hues 
of yellow, blue, purple, green, white or cream, and 
pink, along with plants that have either silver or 
gray foliage. The pale blooms and silvery foliage 
reflect the light of the moon and stars, giving the 
garden a delicate glow. Plants with flowers that 
stay open through the night, such as yucca, or blos-
soms that open at dusk and close in the morning, 
like evening primrose, are magnets for night polli-
nators.  

http://www.birdsandblooms.com/gardening/garden-bugs/spotlight-moths/
http://www.birdsandblooms.com/gardening/garden-bugs/spotlight-moths/
http://www.birdsandblooms.com/gardening/garden-bugs/8-ways-you-can-help-save-the-bees/
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When planning your garden, you'll want to incorporate plants that show off 
their beauty at night, so include white flowering varieties, night flowering va-
rieties, plants with fragrant nighttime flowers, plants with bright patterns on 
foliage, plants with silver leaves.  Each of these elements, individual or com-
bined, will produce a beautiful garden anytime of the day, but especially at 
night. The following plants will help give you a garden that will shine at night: 

Á Evening Primrose - (Oenothera): are perennials with sweetly scented 
blossoms of soft white, pink and bright yellow that open each evening. 

Á Moonflower - (Ipomoea alba): is a night-blooming relative of the morn-
ing glory that perfumes the garden with 5-6 inch white flowers. Moon-
flower is most often grown from seed and provides a quick annual cover 
for an arbor, trellis, or fence. 

Á Angel's Trumpet - (Brugmansia/Datura innoxia): produces fragrant, 6-
inch white flowers that appear from midsummer until frost on this viney 
annual. 

Á Evening Stock - (Matthiola incana): has small pink or purplish flowers 
that are not showy, but emit an intoxicating fragrance at night. 

Á CƻǳǊ hΩŎƭƻŎƪ - (Mirabilis jalapa): is a sweetly fragrant annual with color-
ful trumpet-shaped flowers that open in late afternoon and release a 
jasmine-like perfume. 

Á Nottingham Catchfly - (Silene nutans): Annual offers a scent reminiscent 
of hyacinths. The flowers open on three successive nights before fading. 

Á Flowering Tobacco - (Nicotiana): is a lovely annual with long, trumpet-
like blooms valued for their intense evening fragrance. 

Á Night Gladiolus - (Gladiolus tristis): features creamy yellow blossoms 
with an intensely spicy night fragrance. 

Á Fragrant Columbine - (Aquilegia fragrans): offers creamy white flowers 
with a rich honeysuckle scent. 

Other plants with silver and gray foliage to consider are Lavender, Wooley 
[ŀƳōΩǎ 9ŀǊΣ {Ŝŀ YŀƭŜΣ Helichrysum, Santolina, Pussy Toes, and Sage. 
 
{ƻǳǊŎŜǎΥ ά.ƛǊŘǎ ϧ .ƭƻƻƳǎέ Ƴagazine and University of Minnesota extension service 
 

άDŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ ŀl-
ways learnƛƴƎΦέ ςHelen Mirren  
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PUTTING SAFETY FIRST ð  
By Pat Almsted  
 

By now, everyone is out in the garden, digging, weeding, 
planting/transplanting, and finding a home for all the new 
acquisitions purchased at plant sales and garden centers.  
 
Roughly 400,000 people visit the emergency room each year 
for gardening related injuries, and one in five DIY injuries are 

garden related. Most of these injuries are preventable ς strained muscles, 
sunburn, heat stroke, repetitive stress and fatigue, to name a few. Take a 
moment to stretch and limber up your muscles before beginning your outdoor 
tasks. Lift properly and get some help if items are too heavy. Use proper tools 
and make sure they are in working order. Read directions when using machin-
ery or chemicals. Be aware of your surroundings, people and pets around you, 
and pay attention to what you are doing and where you are steppƛƴƎΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ 
forget your sunscreen and stay hydrated. 
 
Above all, be sure you take some time to relax and enjoy the beauty of your 
garden and the effort you put into it. Rest is as vital to your garden chores as 
is fertilizing. 

 
GREEN TIP ð  
By Pat Almsted  

Be careful when filling the gas tank of your lawnmower (or snow blower). Grab a fun-
nel and save money and the environment. According to the EPA, 17 million gallons of 
fuel, mostly gasoline, are spilled every year while refueling lawn equipment. Even small 
spills can contaminate our soil, water and air. As the gasoline evaporates it pollutes the 
air releasing vapors that can be hazardous to our health. And even a few ounces of 
spilled gasoline may be enough to contaminate a nearby well. 

òMy garden is my most beautiful masterpiece.ó 
ð Claude Monet  
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CREATIVE FLORAL DESIGN ð  
Submitted by Betty Beck  

 

Petite Designs 
From the new Flower show handbook effective July 
2017: άtŜǘƛǘŜ 5ŜǎƛƎƴ ƛǎ ŘŜŦƛƴŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŦǊƻƳ о ƛƴŎh-
es to 12 inches. The schedule determines height, width, 
and depth as well as any additional staging provided. 
Additional staging provided by exhibitor is considered 
ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘŜƛƎƘǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘΦέ  
 
Petite design can be traditional or creative. All design 
types can be used. The schedule states the size and the 
design type.  All Principles and Elements of Design ap-
ply. The Principle of Design - Scale is most important in Petite designs. Scale is 
the size relationship of one object to another. 
 
bŜǿ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘΥ ά!ƭƭ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŜsign must be identified on 
ŀ ŎŀǊŘΣ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŜƴǘǊȅ ǘŀƎΦέ 
 

 

 
Youth ς the future of our garden clubs. The Handbook for Flower Shows includes a 
Youth section for young people through age 18. If you have a son or daughter, grand-
son or granddaughter, or grandniece/nephew, why not get them interested in floral 
design now. They can practice on plants from your garden and try their hand at one of 
the upcoming flower shows like the Diggers Flower Show or Tri City Flower Show. If 
they find they like it, they are eligible to participate in the FGCM Flower Show at the 
State Fair. It will be a fun and rewarding activity for you and the young person in your 
life, and what memories you will make. Phyllis Andrews can tell you all about it. She 
and her daughter and granddaughter are three generations strong.  
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The Buzzzz é 
By  Reneõ Lynch   
 

How Gardeners Can Help the First Endangered U.S. Bee Species 
 
.ŜƛƴƎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘ ƛǎ ŀ ŎǊǳŎƛŀƭ ŎƻƳǇƻƴŜƴǘ ƻŦ ΨǘŀƪƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛƻƴΩΦ ¢ƘŜ wǳǎǘȅ tŀǘŎƘŜŘ .ǳƳōƭe-
bee (Bombus affinis) was officially designated as an endangered species. It will now 
receive federal protection under the Endangered Species Act in hopes of preventing its 
extinction. 
 
ά¢ƘŜ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŜƴƻǊƳƻǳǎΣέ ǎŀȅǎ wƛŎƘ IŀǘŦƛŜƭŘΣ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ŜƴŘŀngered 
ǎǇŜŎƛŜǎ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ ōƛƻƭƻƎƛǎǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ·ŜǊŎŜǎ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅΦ άLǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀŎƪƴƻǿledgement from 
the Fish and Wildlife Service that this species has indeed undergone significant precipi-
tous decline, and is deserving of federal action to protect it from extinctiƻƴΦέ 
 
While these bees will now receive federal protection to aid in their recovery, we can 
do many things to help them, as well as other native bees in our own backyards, parks 
and public gardens. 
 
The best thing gardeners can do is to create habitat. Native bees need three things to 
survive: 
 

¶ Native forage flowers for adult bees from early spring through fall. 

¶ ! ōŜŜ ǎŀŦŜ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǊ ȅŀǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƛǎŜŀǎŜ ƻǊ ǇŜǎǘƛŎƛŘŜǎ ƻƴ 

flowering plants. 

¶ A secure place for bees to build their nests and overwinter. Do not disturb a 

bumblebee nest in the landscape.  

 

By providing food and habitat, gardeners can encourage native bee populations and 

help protect against future wildlife losses.  

 

Bring back our pollinators! 
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NATIONAL NEWS  
 

National Garden Week June 4-10, 2017 
 

The NGC 88th Annual Convention was held at Richmond,  
Virginia May 18-20. Bonnie Schwichtenberg was installed as 
President of Federated Garden Clubs of Minnesota, Inc. The 
new NGC executive board was also installed, with Nancy L.  
HargroǾŜǎ ŀǎ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΦ IŜǊ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ άtƭŀƴǘ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΦέ .Ŝǘǘȅ 
Beck, Sue Neuhart and Bonnie Schwichtenberg attended.  
 
Outgoing NGC President Sandra Robinson has some thoughts on attracting new garden 
Ŏƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΥ ΨThe loss of garden clubs and members adversely affects communities. 
It is the loss of social capital and civic engagement. Is the structure of your club meet-
ings an obstacle in attracting or retaining members? People gravitate to clubs that 
inspire them, make them think and learn. Ask "What is our mission?" "Where are we 
ƘŜŀŘŜŘΚϦ LƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ά/ƻƳŜ Řƻ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŘƻƴŜΣέ ŀǎƪΣ ά²Ƙŀǘ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴǘŜr-
Ŝǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŘƻΚέ !ƭƭƻǿ ǇǊƻǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǾƻƛŎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŜŀƴ ȅƻǳ ǎǘƻǇ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ Ŧaithful mem-
bers, but be willing to listen and embrace new ideasΦΩ wŜŀŘ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ bD/ 
ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ άYŜŜǇƛƴƎ ƛƴ ¢ƻǳŎƘέ ς you can find it on the NGC website, members only sec-
tion. (Please note ς the password for the members only section has changed. Please 
contact your club president for the new password; they can get it from Bonnie.) 
 

 
FGCM NEWS ð   

 
June 17 ς Floral Design 101 -  House of Prayer Church, Parish Hall, 7625 Chicago Ave. 

S., Richfield.  9:45 am ς noon; registration deadline June 10, $25 check to 
FGCM. Contact Karen Hauwiller (952-906-1596) for space availability. 

 
July 15 ς Summer Meeting ς Munsinger and Clemens Gardens, St. Cloud 
 

Save the dates ς FGCM Quarterly meetings (details TBA): 
 

October 21 ς Fall Quarterly Meeting  
Minnesota Landscape Arboretum, Chaska  

February 3, 2018 ς Winter Quarterly Meeting  
April 21, 2018 ς Annual Meeting  
 
FGCM Board meeting dates for 2017-2018:  
June 10 (9:30 am, St. Louis Park Library, 3240 Library Lane, SLP)  
September 23 (morning)  
December 9 (10 am, lunch follows ς 1436 Wood Duck Lane, New Richmond, WI) 
March 10, 2018 (morning) 
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SPOTLIGHT  ON ð  

Diggers Garden Club, Robbinsdale  

Celebrating 75 years of history.  

 

The Diggers Garden Club literally has its roots in the pages 
of history, growing out of a respoƴǎŜ ǘƻ CƛǊǎǘ [ŀŘȅ 9ƭŜŀƴƻǊ wƻƻǎŜǾŜƭǘΩǎ ±ƛŎǘƻǊȅ 
Garden Campaign. The year was 1942, and the nation was immersed in World 
War II. Shortages of gasoline, tires, metal products and food altered the lives of 
citizens, strictly limiting the quantity of goods and food they were permitted to 
purchase. 
 
With rationing, new approaches were initiated to 
meet the challenge of dealing with shortages. Elea-
nor Roosevelt introduced her Victory Garden Cam-
paign, encouraging individuals, families, schools and 
communities to plant vegetable gardens to help feed 
themselves and their families and ease the food 
shortage. It was at a Red Cross nutrition class in 1942 
that eleven women from the Robbinsdale/Crystal 
area met to learn about planting vegetables, cooking, 
canning and preserving the foods they grew. They 
continued to meet once a month through the spring 
of 1943 when the food shortage began to stabilize. 

As the need to grow vegetables lessened, an interest in flowers became preva-
lent and they formed the Diggers Garden Club. Dues were set at ten cents an-
nually. As the club grew in 1944 the club became affiliated with the Minnesota 
Horticulture Society. It had presentations from outside speakers and held its 
first flower show. In its early years the club formed committees, created a 
ƘŀƴŘƳŀŘŜ ȅŜŀǊōƻƻƪΣ ƘŜƭŘ ǘƻǳǊǎ ƻŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎΣ ƘŀŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ǇƛŎƴƛŎǎ ŀƴŘ 
judged flower shows.  

The Diggers became a strong presence in the community throughout the 
мфрлΩǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ƘŜƭŘ ƛǘǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ǎŀƭŜ ƛƴ мфрмΦ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
time and talent by planting and maintaining the Robbinsdale flagpole area and 
library. Members sought out learning opportunities at horticulture society 
meetings. They compiled club owned books, formed special interest groups and 
entered state flower shows.  

By tƘŜ мфрлΩǎ ǘƘŜ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ {ǘŀǘŜ CŜŘŜǊŀǘŜŘ DŀǊŘŜƴ /ƭǳōǎ ōŜƎŀƴ Ƙƻƭd-
ing conventions and granting charters to state garden clubs. Minnesota was the 
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44th state to be granted a charter and in 1956 Diggers became a charter mem-
ber of the Minnesota Federated Garden Club. 

Lƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜ рлΩǎ ǘƘŜ 5ƛƎƎŜǊǎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘ wƻōōƛƴǎŘŀƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜ 
club took a role in the planning and creation of the U of M Landscape Arbore-
tum. The Arboretum honored the club with a Founders Certificate. Involvement 
in the Arboretum has continued for years with monetary gifts and volunteer 
efforts. Other monetary contributions have gone to the Faribault State School, 
{ƘǊƛƴŜǊǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΣ ǘƘŜ ōƛǊŘ ǎŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ ŀǘ DƻƭŘŜƴ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ [ƛōǊŀǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ 
Normandale College Japanese Garden. Diggers have given out many scholar-
ships over the years and most recently established a horticulture scholarship for 
students at Hennepin County Technical College. The club provides judges for 
the MN State Fair and Hennepin County flower shows, makes garlands for the 
Renaissance Festival, creates floral displays for Art in Bloom at the MN Institute 
ƻŦ !ǊǘǎΣ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊ ƻŦ wƻōōƛƴǎŘŀƭŜΩǎ ²ƘƛȊ .ŀƴƎ 5ŀȅǎΦ 

Perhaps Diggers greatest legacy has been to the city of Robbinsdale with thou-
sands of hours of landscape beautification efforts around the city. In the spring 
of 1974, the club was given the go ahead to develop the north shore of Crystal 
Lake as a park and recreational area. Members and community volunteers 
spent the spring and summer months clearing weeds and brush overgrowth, 
planting trees, shrubs and annual flower beds. Diggers Garden Club has truly 
left an indelible mark on the community, contributing a proud heritage of dedi-
ŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ōȅ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƛǘǎ Ƴƻǘǘƻ άDǊƻǿΣ {ŜǊǾŜΣ 9ŘǳŎŀǘŜέΦ 

Diggers Garden Club will be celebrating their 75
th
 anniversary all year long; 

look for more information in their publications and on their website: 
www.robbinsdalediggers.com 

From the Edito r ð Pat Almsted  
 

I cannot stress enough the importance of keeping your email address up to date. If 
anyone in your club mentions they have not been getting their copy of the Garden 
Dirt, or other notices from FGCM, please have them contact me (palmsted@gmail. 
comύ ŀƴŘκƻǊ wŜƴŜΩ [ȅƴŎƘ όreneclynch@aol.com) so we can update our records. 
 
I am looking for someone who would be willing to do horticulture articles for the Gar-
den Dirt. Pick a subject matter that interests you and do a little research on it for sub-
mission. If a plant is one you are especially knowledgeable about, that would be a 
great place to start. If interested, please let me know. Thanks so much for your help! 

http://www.robbinsdalediggers.com/
mailto:palmsted@gmail.%20com
mailto:palmsted@gmail.%20com
mailto:reneclynch@aol.com
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